
 

 

For reply please quote: – QRAIN/23/15055 

 
8 December 2023 
 
 
Nicole Johnston 
Councillor for Tennyson Ward 
Brisbane City Council 
tennyson.ward@bcc.qld.gov.au 
 
 
Dear Councillor Johnston 
 
Thank you for your email of 28 November 2023 regarding Cactoblastis Corner in Sherwood. 
 
Following the 2021-22 floods, extraordinary funding was made available to rehabilitate 
community and recreational assets under the Disaster Recovery Funding Arrangements 
(DRFA). 
 
I can confirm that in early 2023, Brisbane City Council (Council) made a submission to the 
Queensland Reconstruction Authority (QRA) for extraordinary funding to repair landslips at 
Cactoblastis Corner sustained during the South East Queensland Rainfall and Flooding event 
of 22 February - 5 April 2022.  
 
In April 2023, Council was advised that its submission for restoration work at Cactoblastis 
Corner had been assessed and approved. I understand the project is currently in the 
investigation and planning phase, with rehabilitation works planned to be completed in 2024.  
 
Thank you again for your email. I trust that this information has been useful to you and allayed 
your concerns about this project. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Jake Ellwood DSC, AM, CSC 
Major General (Ret’d) 
Chief Executive Officer 


